
 

Information Bulletin    

 

Landscape Lighting 
 

— 
Issued by:  February 8, 2021 
Housing Inspections Branch  PPD-SeniorHousingInspect@winnipeg.ca 
Development and Inspections Division 
4th Floor, 65 Garry St., Winnipeg, MB  R3C 4K4 winnipeg.ca/ppd/InfoCentre/InformationBulletins.stm 

2021-001-E 

Field installed extra low voltage landscape lighting and wiring 
requires an electrical permit and the permit must be obtained prior 
to the commencement of work. 
 
The Winnipeg Electrical By-law (winnipeg.ca/ppd/InfoCentre
/Electrical/default.stm) exempts specific installations from 
requiring a permit, as stated in Subrule 2-004 2), but landscape 
lighting installations are not included and therefore require a 
permit. Plug in extra low voltage lighting kits that are approved for 
use in Canada will not require a permit provided the equipment is not 
modified.  

 
Under the conditions of the By-law, where field installed wiring and electrical equipment is installed 
for extra low voltage installations (≤ 30 V and ≤ 1000 V A), Section 16 of the Winnipeg Electrical By-law 
applies. This includes the trench depth requirements of Table 53, shown below, as stated in Rule 
16-226. 
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